MINUTES OF THE JOINT SESSION

SANFORD CITY COMISSION/SANFORD AIRPORT AUTHORITY

HELD AT THE ORLANDO SANFORD AIRPORT

ONE RED CLEVELAND BOULEVARD, LEVEL II CONFERENCE ROOM

A. K. SHOEMAKER DOMESTIC TERMINAL

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 21, 2001



PRESENT FOR THE AUTHORITY:

William R. Miller, Chairman


Lon K. Howell, Vice Chairman

G. Geoffrey Longstaff, Sec/Tr

Charles H. Gibson

Sandra S. Glenn





Martin W. Herbenar

Brindley B. Pieters





Clyde H. Robertson, Jr.

ABSENT:




Kenneth W. Wright


AUTHORITY STAFF PRESENT:

Victor D. White, Executive Director




Bryant W. Garrett, Director of Finance & Admin





Jack Dow, Director of Operations & Maintenance







Ray Wise, Director of Marketing & Prop

Karl Geibel, Director of Engineering

Jackie Cockerham, Administrative Secretary


Ann Gifford, Executive Secretary

PRESENT FOR THE CITY:

Mayor Larry A. Dale



Mayor Elect Brady Lessard



Commissioner Velma Williams



Commissioner Whitey Eckstein



Commissioner Randy Jones



Commissioner Elect Art Woodruff

CITY STAFF PRESENT:


Jan Dougherty, City Clerk





Tony VanDerworp, City Manager





Donna Watt, Director of Finance





Roger Dixon, Deputy City Manager





Charles Rowe, Code Enforcement

OTHERS PRESENT:



Bill Lutrick, PBS&J







James McGrath, PBS&J







Lynn Tucker







L. Millard Hunt







Nell Snow







Darren Freeman







Robert Perez, Orlando Sentinel







Joe DeSantis, Seminole Herald

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Dale at 5:15 p.m.

Mayor Dale thanked the Airport Authority for their hospitality in allowing the City Commission to meet at the Airport before the gavel was passed to the new Mayor.  The City Commission had requested to have one more joint meeting prior to his term expiring as Mayor.  A briefing of the Airport, pros and cons, was requested.

Chairman Miller advised there would be an opportunity to tour the new facility upon conclusion of the meeting.

Mayor Dale thanked Commissioner McLain for being present as the Airport Liaison for Seminole County.

Mayor Dale turned the meeting over to Chairman Miller for the presentation by Airport Staff.

Chairman Miller welcomed everyone and advised it was a pleasure to have the Commission visit the Airport.

Mayor Dale introduced City Commissioner, Airport Board Members, newly appointed Board Member Jeff Triplett, Mayor Elect Lessard, and Commissioner Elect Woodruff.

Bryant Garrett, Director of Finance and Administration, presented a power point presentation.

Ray Wise, Director of Marketing and Properties, presented a newly released videotape television commercial for vendors, contractors, and suppliers who were part of building the new terminal building.

Board Member Glenn arrived at 5:40 p.m.

Discussion ensued regarding challenges for the Airport including the following:

Master Plan

Airport Layout Plan (ALP)

Part 150 Noise Study

Environmental Assessment (EA)

DRI

Land Acquisition

Pan Am

Expansion of Runways and Taxiways

Board Member Robertson asked, for the record, when the Master Plan would be completed.

Jim McGrath, PBS&J, advised the overall plan was for 18 months study period beginning October 2000.  Data collection inventory had been completed; they were close to finalizing forecasts; they hoped it would be less than 18 months.  The growth at Orlando Sanford Airport has been tremendous.  Trying to encapsulate, understand, and develop a reasonable future takes time.  The consultant’s contract is for 18 months.

Discussion continued…

ILS COMAIR

Center Runway

DCA

Continuity of Partnership between Airport Authority and City of Sanford

Commerce Park Development

Employment opportunities for local residents

Long-range plans for COMAIR

Fuel Spills & Contamination

Public-Private Partnership with OSD, OSI & TBI

Budget

Reserves

Passenger Facility Charges

Commerce Park Plan to be completed in September 2001

HNTB Consultants

Alternative Plan for COMAIR

Sensitivity of discussion regarding COMAIR

Goal for the Airport – 5 million passengers

Service to the Public

FAA requirement that revenue generated on the Airport stay at the Airport

Cargo – Incoming & Outgoing.

Chairman Miller reminded all of the grand opening ceremony to begin at 11:00 a.m. on Friday, March 23, 2001.

Chairman Miller thanked Mayor Dale and the City Commissioners for their input into the development of the Airport.

Mayor Dale advised the Governor had approved use of funding from the $8.3 million grant to purchase the Livingston property.

Mayor Dale adjourned the meeting at 6:35 p.m., and the group departed for a tour of the new facility, which concluded at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Victor D. White, A.A.E.

Executive Director
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